
Birchgrove Public School

For your calendar
1

2024 Term 4
18 Dec   Year 6 graduation assembly and clap out

18 Dec   Students’ last day term 4

2025 Term 1
6 Feb   Students’ first day term 1

26 Feb Swimming carnival

Birchgrove Buzz
Term 4 week 10 2024

In this Buzz…

2024 has been an incredibly busy and productive year, 
from school camps, excursions and new initiatives such as 
Spark Squad to the successful implementation of the new 
English and Maths syllabus documents and pleasing 
results in NAPLAN and Check in Assessments. 
We should all be proud of our achievements.
To our amazing students, congratulations! Your hard work, 
creativity, and determination has been evident in all that 
you do.
To our dedicated staff, I appreciate everything you do for 
our students and the school. Your commitment to the 
students is unwavering, as is your connection to the 
school community. Thank you.
I also want to thank our families and community members 
for your support. Your involvement makes a big difference, 
and we are grateful for everything you do to help our 
school.
Thank you also to the P&C for their ongoing support of 
students and staff, we appreciate all of your hard work 
behind the scenes to organise events that bring the 
community together and raise funds for the school.
Thank you to Miss Lara Murray and Mr Anthony Brereton 
for being part of the Birchgrove team this year, I wish you 
all the best in your new endeavours.
I hope you all have a relaxing and enjoyable break.
Merry Christmas.

- Kylie Mitchell, Relieving Principal

Graduating class of 2024



Proud Moments

Birchgrove Public School

End of Year Celebration Assemblies 2024

Each stage and preschool did a fabulous job presenting 
their end of year assemblies and delighting family and 
staff alike with their spirited performances. Well done to 
all! 

Our featured photo is Stage 1 who performed “Graduation 
Song” and “Christmas Where the Gum Trees Grow”.

'I Am Proud Of...' Certificates

Last week, your children took home a special certificate 
they have completed, explaining what they are proud of 
achieving this year. This is a way for students to self-
reflect on the year that has been and the growth they 
have made in 2024. 

Students should be very proud of their application, effort 
and achievement in their education and learning this 
year and we encourage students to share this joy with 
their families.

- Greta Sun​, Assistant Principal (Relieving) - Stage 3

Year 6 Farewell Assembly Awards:

Congratulations to all our graduating class of 2024, with special mention to the following Year 6 students who have 
been recognised with these awards.

Sydney Secondary College Balmain Campus (SSCBC) Award for Excellence: Elsa M. (G.W.Sharks)

Birchgrove Creative & Performing Arts Award: Matilda H. (G.W.Sharks)

Amy Large Citizenship Award: Lotte E. (Crocodiles)

Rob Cormack Sports Award: Roscoe F. (Crocodiles)

Year 6 Farewell Arch 2024



Year 6 Formal

Birchgrove Public School

Last week, Year 6 celebrated the end of their primary school journey with a dinner and dance at Barnwell Park Golf 
Club. The graduates had a great time enjoying a meal, dancing to the DJs songs, taking photos in the photo booth 
and celebrating together. During the last hour of the event, families join us for a presentation, speeches and a dance 
together. We hope everyone had a fantastic night!

- Greta Sun​, Assistant Principal (Relieving) - Stage 3



In the classrooms

Birchgrove Public School

Stage 3 STEM

Stage 3 have been very fortunate to have had students from the 
Science, Technology, Engineering & Mathematics (STEM) Clubs at 
Sydney Secondary College Balmain Campus (SSCBC) visit them many 
times this year to participate in fun STEM workshops.

Last week was their final visit, where students were involved in an 'Egg 
Drop', 'Build A Bridge and Get Over It' and a 'Fly A Rocket!' challenge.

Thank you to the STEM Clubs at SSCBC, Mr Maglis and Dr Brunner for 
running such enjoyable and interactive STEM activities. We are grateful 
for our partnership with SSCBC that allows these workshops to happen.

- Greta Sun​, Assistant Principal (Relieving) - Stage 3

Freaky Friday
Each class went to a different classroom on a different stage to take a 
look at the similarities and differences and work in their classroom! The 
Bilbies spent time in the Stage 2 Brolgas classroom upstairs and had 
some fun listening to stories, colouring, doing festive maths and having 
discussions about the Stage 2 classrooms!

- Emma Taksa, Teacher Bilbies



Get to know

Birchgrove Public School

Get to know the staff at BPS! Each fortnight, we will share a questionnaire answered by a staff 
member at BPS so you can get to know those working within our school community.



A message from our P&C: BPS Music 2025

Birchgrove Public School

Every time I hear a Christmas song I am reminded of the wonderful concert performed by the students in 
Birchgrove's music program at the end of last month at St John's church.
For many years there have been at times nearly 70% of the school enrolled in the music program as we have a 
huge range of instruments that we own (for student hire) and 10 different ensembles to support first time learners to 
experienced performers.
Covid knocked us around a bit, however it's exciting to say that we are on the way back up again with lots of 
returning students and new students joining every day.

Good news.... 
• All the ensemble groups are confirmed for 2025 (see attached schedule)
• Tutors are secured for the students needing private lessons.
• Ensembles and tutoring commences from Monday 17 Feb.

Music Fees
We have looked into streamlining the fee structure, making it easier and more equitable plus taken on feedback. 
This entire program requires additional admin fees to cover all the costs associated so we have made it fair and 
created a music program fee to ensure we can stabilise and continue to offer this music program.
• Junior Ensembles = $250 per semester.
• Senior Ensembles = $270 per semester.
• Music Program Fee (all students) = $50 per semester.

FAQ's
1. Can my child be in more than one ensemble? - Yes if the scheduling works for your child. Please 

complete a new enrolment for each child and each ensemble. 2025 Form
2. If my child has never played, can they join the training ensembles? - Yes absolutely we encourage kids 

to join in and the conductors are aware of the various experiences.
3. Rock Band auditions - Ally our rock band conductor will be in touch and arrange auditions and we will 

confirm in the New Year.
4. Tutoring - In the New Year When current requests for tutoring go to the tutor who will begin to make 

arrangements directly with you.
5. When's the cut off? - Week 2, Term 1 - however we highly encourage parents to enrol now so we can be 

clear on our numbers and make any necessary adjustments. 

For a school our size to have such a comprehensive 
music program is rare and not one we take lightly. 
We make sure the kids have lots of opportunities 
throughout the year to perform so they can put their 
hard work on show with lots of support and 
encouragement from the rest of the school.
We try to offer something for a broad range of music 
taste and experience so hopefully there is something 
for your child/ren.
We thank the school for their continued support in 
providing the school hall and classrooms so our 
ensembles and tutoring can be onsite which helps us 
successfully run this program.
Reach out if you have any questions.... Enjoy the 
summer break and we look forward to kickstarting 
the 2025 music program!

2025 Enrolment Form

Yvonne Hilsz - Birchgrove P&C Music Coordinator
+61 416 031 109

music@bpspandc.com

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.sentr.al%2Ff%2Fa%2Ftvh_4uvafc-kRncYOt_3iQ%7E%7E%2FAAMdHAA%7E%_Ej7UiNDb2x1bWJpbmUuQmxvb2R3b3J0aEBkZXQubnN3LmVkdS5hdVgEAAAAAw%7E%7E&data=05%7C02%7CColumbine.Bloodworth%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Ce5e51812ad2942b4c69d08dd1d62228e%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638699029510854710%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=M%2BF6xy30WlvJy2c2ie%2F6TkZpCUZj3fMhKIvaAQwezYI%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.sentr.al%2Ff%2Fa%2FveBcs6LAzds2O5O3Gj8tvg%7E%7E%2FAAMdHAA%7E%_Ej7UiNDb2x1bWJpbmUuQmxvb2R3b3J0aEBkZXQubnN3LmVkdS5hdVgEAAAAAw%7E%7E&data=05%7C02%7CColumbine.Bloodworth%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Ce5e51812ad2942b4c69d08dd1d62228e%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638699029510876292%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=mJOF02Epv8PKA8Q7owJkEsVGTsigUPC0eIEpvA1SsPk%3D&reserved=0
mailto:music@bpspandc.com


BPS after hours 2025 

Birchgrove Public School

The programs above are offered by third party companies utilising BPS facilities. Birchgrove Public School is not 
directly affiliated with and does not endorse any events, services or products represented.

New to BPS after hours activities, Italian classes! These will be run 4.00 – 6.00 pm Tuesdays.
If your child is interested, please contact Casa d’Italia directly. 



BPS after hours 2025 

Birchgrove Public School

The programs above are offered by third party companies utilising BPS facilities. Birchgrove Public School is not 
directly affiliated with and does not endorse any events, services or products represented.



Dept of Education Information

Birchgrove Public School

Opportunity class applications for Year 5 2026 are now open
What is selective education?

Selective education is one of the ways that the department supports students with high academic 
potential. Selective education includes selective high schools and opportunity classes.

Selective education has many benefits, including:

• Students learn alongside, and form friendships with, other high potential and gifted classmates.
• Special teaching methods allow students to learn at a quicker pace and in more detail.
• Research shows that students benefit both academically and socially when learning with 

classmates who have similar abilities.
Opportunity classes and selective high schools are not zoned so you can apply to any of them, even 
those outside your local enrolment area. 

Use the following maps to find your closest: opportunity classes

What are opportunity classes?

Opportunity classes are offered in primary school from Years 5 to 6. 
There is also an online opportunity class for students in rural and remote areas. Students attend a local 
host school and complete their maths and science and technology lessons online through Aurora 
College.
Parents/carers apply for opportunity class placement when their child is in Year 3 and can apply up until 
21 February 2025, when their child is in Year 4. 
You can include up to 4 school choices when you are applying for an opportunity class.

Is selective education the right fit for my child?
High potential and gifted students can be found across diverse family, socio-economic, language, 
cultural backgrounds and geographic locations.
Your child may have high academic potential if they demonstrate some of the following:
• enjoy learning
• have intense curiosity
• display a good memory
• ask complex questions
• enjoy learning new and often complex ideas or skills
• require fewer repetitions when learning new things
• are creative
• become intensely focused in their area/s of interest.

Note: Not all high potential and gifted students will display all of these characteristics, for example, due 
to disability, disadvantage and/or lack of opportunity.
Learn more about the department's High Potential and Gifted Education Policy.

How do I apply for entry into an opportunity class or selective high school for my child?

Parents/carers should visit the selective high schools and opportunity classes website to learn more 
about opportunity classes and selective high schools and complete an online application. 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.sentr.al%2Ff%2Fa%2FhS5RjW8Mon5qQ_mPdaZR2Q%7E%7E%2FAAMdHAA%7E%2FRgRpNLd8P0RqaHR0cHM6Ly9lZHVjYXRpb24ubnN3Lmdvdi5hdS9zY2hvb2xpbmcvcGFyZW50cy1hbmQtY2FyZXJzL2Nob29zaW5nLWEtc2Nob29sLXNldHRpbmcvc2VsZWN0aXZlLWhpZ2gtc2Nob29sc1cDc3BjQgpnRnwyUmcWQDYiUiNDb2x1bWJpbmUuQmxvb2R3b3J0aEBkZXQubnN3LmVkdS5hdVgEAAAAAw%7E%7E&data=05%7C02%7CColumbine.Bloodworth%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Ca723c87712374ffd3eac08dd1581c57e%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638690369322855405%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Pogs8qwP78KrL6JoXqr8%2Bl6UXIJJIzRyn5XsTGbru9o%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.sentr.al%2Ff%2Fa%2F_B1Zch2q1nryGRnaxDA5vQ%7E%7E%2FAAMdHAA%7E%2FRgRpNLd8P0SXaHR0cHM6Ly9lZHVjYXRpb24ubnN3Lmdvdi5hdS9zY2hvb2xpbmcvcGFyZW50cy1hbmQtY2FyZXJzL2Nob29zaW5nLWEtc2Nob29sLXNldHRpbmcvc2VsZWN0aXZlLWhpZ2gtc2Nob29scy9jaG9vc2luZy1hLXNjaG9vbC9vcHBvcnR1bml0eS1jbGFzc2VzI2ZpbmRvY1cDc3BjQgpnRnwyUmcWQDYiUiNDb2x1bWJpbmUuQmxvb2R3b3J0aEBkZXQubnN3LmVkdS5hdVgEAAAAAw%7E%7E&data=05%7C02%7CColumbine.Bloodworth%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Ca723c87712374ffd3eac08dd1581c57e%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638690369322876688%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=TtKziLJa3opGvvhBTiy5VpCIw17cvH%2FQQwIuYUQnm1k%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.sentr.al%2Ff%2Fa%2FZz316E9VsRP_oJJaVSy5Gg%7E%7E%2FAAMdHAA%7E%2FRgRpNLd8P0SQaHR0cHM6Ly9lZHVjYXRpb24ubnN3Lmdvdi5hdS9zY2hvb2xpbmcvcGFyZW50cy1hbmQtY2FyZXJzL2Nob29zaW5nLWEtc2Nob29sLXNldHRpbmcvc2VsZWN0aXZlLWhpZ2gtc2Nob29scy9jaG9vc2luZy1hLXNjaG9vbC9vcHBvcnR1bml0eS1jbGFzc2VzVwNzcGNCCmdGfDJSZxZANiJSI0NvbHVtYmluZS5CbG9vZHdvcnRoQGRldC5uc3cuZWR1LmF1WAQAAAAD&data=05%7C02%7CColumbine.Bloodworth%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Ca723c87712374ffd3eac08dd1581c57e%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638690369322893300%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=DPWZrxHOOibLgpLkplaWXcgTzN3YFEAs4KkUPUDakXc%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.sentr.al%2Ff%2Fa%2FrLWxjheAKixqt-dta2YSLg%7E%7E%2FAAMdHAA%7E%2FRgRpNLd8P0Q-aHR0cHM6Ly9hdXJvcmEuc2Nob29scy5uc3cuZ292LmF1L2xlYXJuaW5nL3ByaW1hcnktc2Nob29sLmh0bWxXA3NwY0IKZ0Z8MlJnFkA2IlIjQ29sdW1iaW5lLkJsb29kd29ydGhAZGV0Lm5zdy5lZHUuYXVYBAAAAAM%7E&data=05%7C02%7CColumbine.Bloodworth%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Ca723c87712374ffd3eac08dd1581c57e%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638690369322909643%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=PV6DHftCwYuG4U7qh6a5bgGpC8AqnNkYNZ9zfwc0Pak%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.sentr.al%2Ff%2Fa%2FcZaQEfmV2r2trj_397EOxg%7E%7E%2FAAMdHAA%7E%2FRgRpNLd8P0RWaHR0cHM6Ly9lZHVjYXRpb24ubnN3Lmdvdi5hdS90ZWFjaGluZy1hbmQtbGVhcm5pbmcvaGlnaC1wb3RlbnRpYWwtYW5kLWdpZnRlZC1lZHVjYXRpb25XA3NwY0IKZ0Z8MlJnFkA2IlIjQ29sdW1iaW5lLkJsb29kd29ydGhAZGV0Lm5zdy5lZHUuYXVYBAAAAAM%7E&data=05%7C02%7CColumbine.Bloodworth%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Ca723c87712374ffd3eac08dd1581c57e%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638690369322926047%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=i5hnKoAybSGVyFU3PDEcFOJsIaZfW7xLvT4fTjXyhUY%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.sentr.al%2Ff%2Fa%2FhS5RjW8Mon5qQ_mPdaZR2Q%7E%7E%2FAAMdHAA%7E%2FRgRpNLd8P0RqaHR0cHM6Ly9lZHVjYXRpb24ubnN3Lmdvdi5hdS9zY2hvb2xpbmcvcGFyZW50cy1hbmQtY2FyZXJzL2Nob29zaW5nLWEtc2Nob29sLXNldHRpbmcvc2VsZWN0aXZlLWhpZ2gtc2Nob29sc1cDc3BjQgpnRnwyUmcWQDYiUiNDb2x1bWJpbmUuQmxvb2R3b3J0aEBkZXQubnN3LmVkdS5hdVgEAAAAAw%7E%7E&data=05%7C02%7CColumbine.Bloodworth%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Ca723c87712374ffd3eac08dd1581c57e%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638690369322942536%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Ws5RKrvsmFReUyUE1XOQ3IdxYLY%2B9ym%2FyitXz53gGqo%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.sentr.al%2Ff%2Fa%2F6sKd0pYYk281PUYYoWzkWw%7E%7E%2FAAMdHAA%7E%2FRgRpNLd8P0QjaHR0cHM6Ly9zaHNvYy5lZHVjYXRpb24ubnN3Lmdvdi5hdS9XA3NwY0IKZ0Z8MlJnFkA2IlIjQ29sdW1iaW5lLkJsb29kd29ydGhAZGV0Lm5zdy5lZHUuYXVYBAAAAAM%7E&data=05%7C02%7CColumbine.Bloodworth%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Ca723c87712374ffd3eac08dd1581c57e%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638690369322958783%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=8TaXuIPL7NUpW2wAEbvzeZ209tz451yQAojdrF1tY84%3D&reserved=0
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BPS P&C contacts and sponsors

Birchgrove Public School

BPS P&C contacts and further information, including the second-hand uniform store, can be found here:

Website: https://www.bpspandc.com/ 
k

Or by scanning the QR code below. Our P&C would like to thank our local sponsors for their ongoing support.

Contact us and useful links
Please contact the school with any queries: 

Phone: 02 9810 2469           

Email: birchgrove-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au

You can find important updates and further information on our website, via the 
Sentral app, and the BPS Facebook page:

Website: https://birchgrove-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/ 

Facebook:  @BirchgrovePS    

Useful Links:

NSW school term dates inc. Staff Development Days (pupil free): 
https://education.nsw.gov.au/schooling/calendars/2024

Camp Australia before and after school care: Phone: 1 300 105 343

https://campaustralia.com.au/school/?accessCode=9F7B

The School Canteen: An external company supplying canteen service to our school Wed-Fri each week:

https://www.theschoolcanteen.com.au/

Extended Leave form: To apply for leave beyond what is available in the school holiday periods please fill and 
return this form for Principal approval prior to travel:

https://birchgrove-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/b/birchgrove-
p/forms/Extended_Leave_Travel_notification.pdf

Administration of medication at school: Information and paperwork required for support at school

https://education.nsw.gov.au/schooling/parents-and-carers/health-and-physical-care/health-care-
procedures/administering-medication

Prior Newsletters: https://birchgrove-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/newsletter.html

https://www.bpspandc.com/
mailto:birchgrove-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
https://birchgrove-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2FBirchgrovePS&data=05%7C02%7Cbirchgrove-p.school%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C58fece80af7d46821a2008dcba84c5c4%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638590326618551799%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=QXJ5IZVbQVYGUMt1quvbXw6OkT0T4TYJ9XJWW8J0HwE%3D&reserved=0
https://education.nsw.gov.au/schooling/calendars/2024
https://campaustralia.com.au/school/?accessCode=9F7B
https://www.theschoolcanteen.com.au/
https://birchgrove-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/b/birchgrove-p/forms/Extended_Leave_Travel_notification.pdf
https://birchgrove-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/b/birchgrove-p/forms/Extended_Leave_Travel_notification.pdf
https://education.nsw.gov.au/schooling/parents-and-carers/health-and-physical-care/health-care-procedures/administering-medication
https://education.nsw.gov.au/schooling/parents-and-carers/health-and-physical-care/health-care-procedures/administering-medication
https://birchgrove-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/newsletter.html
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